November 30, 2009
TO:

Hon. David Weprin



Chair, Finance Committee



Members of the Finance Committee

FROM:
Anthony Brito, Finance Division

RE:
Finance Committee Agenda of November 30, 2009-Resolution approving tax exemptions for three preconsidered Land Use Items (Council District’s 2, 9, 42).

HPD has submitted requests to the Council to approve property tax exemptions for the following properties: Haven Plaza located in Council Member Mendez’s District, 2059-2071 Madison Avenue in Council Member Dicken’s District and the Coretta Scott King Apartments in Council Member Barron’s District

Haven Plaza contains 4 building that provides 371 units of rental housing for low income families.  The Sponsor, Haven Plaza Housing Development Fund Company plans to finance significant rehabilitation work with a combination of an Article 8 mortgage loan from HPD and a private bank loan.  The owner plans to request a new Article XI tax exemption to be coterminous with the term of the new mortgage.  The original article XI exemption expired on July 1, 1992, and the original project is now experiencing operating deficits and real property tax arrearages.  On March 11, 2009 the Council granted an interim tax exemption pursuant to Private Housing Finance Law 577 which will expire on December 31, 2009.  When this exemption was granted it was anticipated that the owner would be financing the Article 8 mortgage loan simultaneously with the private bank loan, tax exempt bond financing and tax credits.  Due to the delay from these financing sources, HPD request that the Council extend the interim exemption to December 31, 2010 which will allow the sponsor to provide affordable rents until all the financing sources are secured.     
2059-2071 Madison Avenue is a 1-story elevator building that will provide 53 units of rental housing for low income families.  The sponsor, 2059 Madison Housing Development Fund Company, will acquire and rehabilitate the project with a loan from the New York City Housing Development Corporation and low income housing tax credits.  In order to keep the project financially viable and provide affordable housing, HPD is requesting a partial tax pursuant to Section 577 of the Private Housing Finance Law.  The value of the tax exemption is projected at $x in the first year of the exemption and $x million over the 30-year length of the exemption.

Coretta Scott King Apartments will be a newly constructed 1-story elevator building that will provide 51 units of rental housing for elderly persons of low income.  The sponsor, Coretta Scott King Housing Development Fund Corporation, will develop the project under the Section 202 Supportive Housing Program For The Elderly with financing and operating subsidies from the United States Department of Housing and Urban Development (“HUD”) and a tax exemption from the City.  .  In order to keep the project financially viable and provide affordable housing to low-income seniors, HPD is requesting a partial exemption pursuant to Section 422 of the Real Property Tax Law.  The value of the tax exemption is projected at $x in the first year of the exemption and $x million over the 40-year length of the exemption.

These items have the approval of Council Member’s Mendez, Dickens, and Barron.
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